


The actual search and retrieval work to be carried out will not commence until you have refined your request as 
required and the deposit has been paid.  No deposit should be paid until the text of the refined request has been 
agreed and relevant SRC has been calculated. 

 

The final cost of processing your request will be based on the actual amount of work undertaken in relation to records 
released to you.  Incorporated in this final charge will be the cost of any copying of records at the prescribed rate.  
Should the final amount be less than the deposit which you have paid you will be refunded the excess. 

 

You should also note that this letter suspends the time limit for a final decision on your request for access to the 
records. The time limit will recommence if and when your request is refined so that the estimated search, retrieval 
and copying fee is less than the overall ceiling limit and the relevant deposit is paid.  In the event that we are unable 
to agree an appropriate refinement of the scope of your request, then I will be unable to process your request and in 
line with Section 27(12)(a)(iii), your request will be refused.  

 

A separate course is open to you, which is to appeal the decision to impose the stated deposit and fee.  This appeal 
can be made in writing to the Freedom of Information Unit FOI Unit, Corporate Communications, Iarnród Éireann Irish 
Rail, Connolly Station, Amiens St, Dublin 1 or alternatively by sending an e-mail to foi@irishrail.ie. In that event, you 
would normally have 4 weeks from receipt of this notification in which to make the appeal. We will, however, allow 
the appeal to be made late in certain circumstances. It would assist greatly, if in your letter of appeal you refer to this 
letter and stated the reasons for your appeal. 

 

Should you wish to discuss the above, please contact me at 01-7034293. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Ms. Lynette O’Toole 

Freedom of Information / Data Protection Executive 

 

 




